Operations Report-July 2023

BHS:  Most of the furring of classrooms has been completed except for the painting.  These areas look very good.  The flooring project is moving along.  We have had a couple of hiccups, but everything is expected to be completed by the end of July.  The abatement work has been completed.  We used Environmental Demolition Group and they did a great job and worked very quickly to give us the rooms back to complete the flooring.  We will have more abatement work to complete next summer as we finish up the flooring in the other 13 classrooms.  The new fire protection system has been installed.  Our maintenance and custodial crew have done a tremendous job getting everything ready for the contractors.

GES:   The majority of the standard summer work has been completed.  The classroom floors have been re-waxed and the classrooms that are moving have been moved.  The only two areas still to be completed are the Family Resource area and Preschool.  Their areas should be switched out by the end of July.  We are working with our security company to install a new alarm notification box and app for our phones to allow us to better monitor when an outside door is opened.

Athletic Complex:  As of July 15, our fall sports teams are up and running.  Our football numbers are currently in the mid 20’s, and we expect them to get into the upper 20’s.  A Bellevue alum donated money to cover the cost of our new football uniforms.  This was a very generous donation.  The gym floor was re-finished during the dead period.  It wasn’t done to our satisfaction, so they are coming back to go back over it at the end of July.  All of our fall coaches have completed their onsite cardiac arrest training.  This is different than the normal CPR training.  It is now a state law that every coach, whether paid or volunteer go through this training.  The training was administered by our trainer from St. Elizabeth and myself.

Transportation:  We do not have any transportation happening at this time.
